COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 15, 2011

Meeting called to order by President Kathy Boettcher at 6:10 pm. Boettcher also volunteered to take the
minutes as secretary Lani Gossett was not present.

The guest speakers for the 9 HEALTH FAIR could not attend and had to postpone their presentation
until the September meeting.

ATTENDEES: Carol Todd, Roberta Smith, Larry LePage, Joan LePage, Don Davis, Bill Pate, Jane
Pate, Kathy Boettcher.

Carol reported that if someone goes to the County Board of Commissioners meetings, they should check
the website for their agenda to see if anything of relevance to the Guffey area is under discussion.

Carol also reported on the county code for outdoor light shading and that the county maintenance
building in Guffey needed to comply with the code. They had until June 10" to shade the light. If they
hadn’t responded by the 10", the county attorney would send them a letter. If they don’t comply it could
cost them $100/day fine until they do shade the light. They seem to think the code does not apply to a
county building.

Carol then reported on the June meeting in Victor about the Ft. Carson air operations over the area.
Carol was the only person there from Guffey. See Carol’s notes from the meeting attached.

It was suggested that a copy of Carol’s notes be posted at Rita’s as well as the website.

It was suggested that we have the republican and democrat representatives from the central committees
come and talk about the caucus process for the next meeting.

Don Davis then gave a brief report about the RE-2 school board meeting on 6/9/11. He said that the
mass group from Guffey embarrassed him with their out of place and rude name calling addressed to Dr.
Amy Mason. Mason had brought to the attention of the RE-2 board, of which she is a member, what she
believed was a case of a volunteer teacher’s abuse of a student and the resulting bullying and cover-up.
The sheriff is conducting an investigation. The volunteer teacher is no longer at the school and his wife,
a teacher at the school, has resigned and the school has hired a lawyer. In the mean time, the RE-2
board agreed to renew Guffey’s charter school contract and let the investigation go on.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Kathy Boettcher



